Strafford County Superior Court Dover, New Hampshire 03820 February 19, 2002

Dear Judge Tina Nadeau:

I'm writing to you on behalf of Mr. Chad Evans. I have known Mr. Evans for twenty years, both professionally and personally.

Chad was an excellent and studious student, while attending school and worked full time at a local McDonalds in Keene, New Hampshire as an assistant manager.

Chad was there for all walks of life from his Nicole to a fellow coworker. If Nicole was having trouble with an algebra problem he would assist her until she understood the equation. If a fellow coworker had a personal problem he would sit down and listen to them.

When in school he excelled in his classes with honors, with being respected by his instructors and peers. After completing a hard days work, he then switched his hat, to work hard towards being the youngest direct supervisor in the company's history.

For Chad's, family, and friend's sake, I hope you will be as fair and lenient as the law permits.

Sincerely,

Matthew F. Minott

Matthout Mint